poute 12 - 01d Recelver Road
Frederick, Td. 21701

December 22, 1976

John §. Pruden, Diresctor

Foreign Affairs Document and Reference Center
Department of State

Washington, D. C. 20820

Dear lr. Pruden:

1 am the wife of iarold deisberg to whom your 1etter of December 17, 1876, is
addressed.

Included among the documents you furnish i3 an original letter of Aucust 19, 1976,
addressed to Nr. Weisberg by Victor H. Dikees, Deputy Assistant Secretary for
Security, which was never forwarded to him, -That latter specifies the documents
which Mr. Dikeos' effice is willing to release in full, those from which deletions
ars to be made, and one which 1s to he withheld in full because it relatas to me.

Tais 1 resent. 1 hereby ask for the release of that documant, #23, in f:11 and
without any deletions, under FOIA/PA, as well as for any and all other references
to me.

In going over the documents which you have fyrnished, ] am outraged at the number
and extent of the deletioms. 1t is certainly not within either the spirit or the
jetter of the Constitutien that ynnamed and secret sources should be allowed to
make statements of any character whatsoever which are to be incorporated into an
official file on any citizen of the United States and that the arigin of such
gtatements should be concealed from the subject. Particulariy am I outraged that
any agency of governmeni, which my taxes help support. should not only condone but
should aid and sbet such a practice. This is biting the hand that faeds you.

If 1 as an individual have anything to say about anyone, 1 do not need assurance
that my identity will not be revealsd to that person; rather would 1 face nim
and state my knowledge. Opinions may not be based on fact: thay are often based
en nrejudice. governrent files on any eitizan, if necassary at ajl, should be
confined solely to fact. not hearsay, not opinion, and definitely not on an
examination of his trash,

Sinceraly,

L111ian Stone Weisberg



